
We would like your feedback. If you have ideas for improving the  newsletter, or would like to submit articles/ideas, 
contact:  emayer@pacbell.net.    Ted Mayer, Newsletter editor

  AMA Charter Club #152                                 Celebrating 65 years                                     www.valleyflyers.com

 Upcoming Events

August

Sunday September20th
Fun Fly BBQ

Saturday September 5th
All Electric FunFly

Saturday August 15th
Fun Fly and Swap Meet

Photos courtesy Ken Simmons
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I’m happy 
to report 
that the fun 
fly swap 
meet was 
a big suc-
cess. This 
long antici-
pated event 

is now behind us.
Those who participated had 

a great time and flew some 
beautiful scale models. It was 
a great turnout.
Thanks to Adam Gelbart 
for another successful scale 
event and thanks to all the vol-
unteers.
I also want to thank the Parks 
and Recreation Department 
for new paint job in the rest 
rooms.  

Another event scheduled for 
this month is the Fun Fly and 
Swap Meet on August.15th 
Contest Director –Scott Ra-
mos
Happy Flying
Benny Elkouby
President

Barbara Brace and family have 
relocated to Oregon.  Her friend, 
Sharon Riberdy (slriberdy@
msn.com) will fill her position as 
Membership Director.
Barbara said goodbye at the 

general meeting at the field on 
July 28th and wished everyone 
the best and was grateful for the 
support she and her family re-
ceived during her tenure.
Barbara, thank you and your 

family for your services to the 
club!  You all were greatly appre-
ciated!
Sincerely, the Valley Flyers 
membership

To all Valley Flyer Members

To all my Friends/ Family,
Thank you for such  Heart Warming speeches. You almost had me tear up. 
I told you all you can’t rid of me yet. I loved seeing everyone. 
If Ted or Winston can post a nice saying to all the Members of how they will be 
missed greatly!

Barbara Brace,  former Membership Director
San Fernando Valley R/C Flyers, CA.
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Well I 
would like 
to wish 
R u s t y , 
B a r b a r a , 
S h a w n , 
and Kay-
cee, well 
on their 

Oregon adventure. They left 
Thursday July 23rd, 2015.
I will be taking over Hospital-
ity, Safety Director, and Train-
ing, along with VP duties. I 
will surely miss all the help 
and contributions they have 
provided
to the club the last couple of 
years. Rusty my fling buddy, 
“I miss you already”. One re-
quest: People that get a new 
club membership and are re-
questing flight training I need 
to be emailed in advance so 
I can have a training plane 
ready in advance.
In relation to safety, Quad-
copters need to flown in the 

Heli area and flown in the field 
area, I’m observing FPV flight 
without a spotter, some one 
needs to be in line of sight 
when these are flown. That is 
a FAA rule. Too many times I’ll 
ask where is your quad, and I 
get a reply of “I don’t know.” 
Remember safety first. Height 
limit is 400 ft, yielding for 
scale aircraft at all times. The 
height limit is for all aircraft.

BIG CAUTION:
Landings have priority over 
take offs!! 
If you are waiting to take off, 
hold your position off the 
runway until  called land-
ings  are completed.
Just by calling ‘Taking Off’  af-
ter a landing has been called, 
is not an excuse to go head. 
The consequence is the land-
ing pilot has to take his eye 
off of his plane. It ruins con-
centration when bringing your 
plane in for a safe landing. 

Please use common sense. 
We don’t have a control tow-
er to instruct you that you’re 
clear for take off. 
You could be liable if you cause 
a landing that damages the in-
coming plane. Some of these 
planes are expensive!!

D.B.D.” Don’t Be Dumb.”
HEIGHT RESTRICTIONS
We have been getting com-
plaints about planes exceed-
ing designated height limits of 
400 feet. 
Jets going vertical easily ex-
ceed 400feet. In addition 3D 
airplanes doing maneuvers 
also exceed these height re-
strictions.
This needs to stop! If this 
continues the airport has the 
jurisdiction to close the field 
down.
Lets all be more careful!
Thanks
Mike Stoner
Vice President

Special thanks to Jenaro Balanezo for generously donating six gallons of Powermaster fuel, 
to the Club.

The gift will be used in our regular events that are coming up this year. These would be 
our Try-N-Fly, and our training flights etc.,

Thanks Jenaro!
Valley Flyers Board of Directors
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Please help support your club by purchasing some raffle tickets!

Bob Smith, Treasurer

AUGUST RAFFLE

AT THE TUESDAY AUGUST 25th CLUB MEETING  

EXTRA 300 EP BY GREAT PLANES

JULY FINANCIAL 
REPORT

Checking account 	
$10,902.65
PAYPAL ACOUNT	

$179.77
TOTAL BALANCES	 $11,082.42

AUGUST MEETING ENTER-
TAINMENT

Please join us in welcoming 
Mort Rosenthal in his demon-
stration of how he uses his E-Z-
LITE BALANCER.

FEATURES
Construction: Balsa and ply
Covering: Top Flite MonoKote
Wing: Two-piece with carbon fi-
ber joiner
Aileron Control: Dual servo
Cowl: Painted fiberglass
Hatch: Secures to fuselage with 
magnets
Spinner: Blue plastic 2.5” 
(63.5mm) diameter
Motor Mount: Assembled ply-
wood
Landing Gear: Prebent alumi-
num, 2” (51mm) diameter foam 
main wheels
1” (25.4mm) foam tail wheel
Wheel Pants: Painted fiberglass
Warranty: Great Planes Model 
Manufacturing Company guar-
antees this
kit to be free from defects in both 
materials and workmanship at
the date of purchase. This war-

ranty does not cover any compo-
nent
parts damaged by use or modi-
fication.
INCLUDES
ARF Extra 300SP with Spin-
ner, two Main Wheels, one Tail 
Wheel,
Landing Gear, Wheel Pants, De-
cals and Instructions
REQUIREMENTS
Radio: 4-ch minimum, or 5-ch w/
mixing capabilities
Servos: Four slim digital, or four 
micro precision size
(2-aileron, 1-rudder, 1-elevator)
Y Harness: One
16” Servo Extensions: Three
9” Servo Extension: One
Motor: Great Planes RimFire .32 
(42-50-800)
Propeller: 13x8E if using motor 
listed above
Electronic Speed Control: 45A

Battery: 3S - 4S LiPo
Battery Charger: To match se-
lected battery
Building and field equipment
SPECIFICATIONS
Wingspan: 50” (1270mm)
Wing Area: 478 sq in (30.8 sq 
dm)
Wing Loading: 16 - 19oz sq/ft 
(46 - 49g sq dm)
Length: 47.8” (1215mm)
Weight: 3.5 - 4.0lbs (1590 - 
1810g)
Center of Gravity (CG): 3” 
(76mm) back from the leading 
edge of the
wing at the sides of the fuselage
Control Throws; Low High 3D
Elevator: 3/8 (10mm) 7° 5/8” 
(16mm) 11° 2” (51mm) 38°
Aileron: 3/8 (10mm) 9° 5/8” 
(16mm) 14° 1” (25mm) 24°
Rudder: 1-1/4” (32mm) 12° 1-7/8” 
(48mm) 18° 3-1/2” (89mm) 35°
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Valley Flyers Field Support Information and Runway Repair Fund

Contact: Chuck Thompson : chuckthompson@mac.com
Checks should be made out to: Valley Flyers Foundation PO Box 

2055North Hills, CA 91393

F3D WORLD CHAMPION: Randy Bridge
The AMA would like to congratulate Randy Bridge and his caller Ray Brown for winning the 2015 FAI 
F3D World Championship for Pylon Racing Model Aircraft which was held in the Czech Republic, July 

6-11 2015 at Olomouc Airport.

CONGRATULATIONS ON A 
JOB WELL DONE GUYS !!!

Not only did Randy win as the 
new World Champion, he has 
also set a new FAI World Record:
FAI has received the following 
Class F (Model Aircraft) World 
record  claim:
Claim number : 17600

Sub-class :F3D (Radio 
Control Flight Pylon 
Racing)
Category: Aeroplane
Group :  Piston Motor
Type of record : Speed 

in a closed circuit in competition 
(10 laps): 083 Course/location : 
Olomouc (Czech Republic) Per-
formance : 55.32 sec Pilot : Ran-
dy Bridge (USA) Members :  Ray 
Brown (USA) Date :10.07.2015 
Current record : 56.28 s 
(24.07.2013 – Christopher Cal-
low, Australia) The details shown 

above are provisional. When all 
the evidence required has been 
received and checked, the exact 
figures will be established and 
the record ratified (if appropri-
ate).
GO TEAM USA!
Congratulations, Randy Bridge, 
Gino Del Ponte, Gary Freeman 
Jr. and Rocket Ray Brown as 
first alternate. These 4 pilots rep-
resented a very strong team for 
USA and show great promise.
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EZ BALANCER AND EZ BALANCER LITE
I just added the standard 
size EZ Balancer to my 
‘shop’ after trying to balance 
large 72” biplanes on the 
smaller version.  I reported 
on the “Lite” version some-
time back.  It’s worth the ex-

pense if you build large air-
craft well over 15 pounds, 
in my opinion.  I’ve tried to 
balance a large Aeromas-
ter for 3 years (off and on) 
and haven’t been success-
ful with either the finger 

method with two people or 
the Balancer Lite.  So… I’m 
adding the larger system 
to be able to fly the aircraft 
with reasonable success!

EZ BALANCER LITE 
retails for $85 plus S & H

EZ BALANCER 
retails for $230 plus S&H

Logon to the EZ Balancer site  www.ezbalancer.com/index.html for more details on this tool or visit 
Frank Tiano Enterprises at  www.franktiano.com for ordering.

See you at the field, Bob Smith

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL
Contact: SHARON RIBERDY  

(Membership Director) 
slriberdy@msn.com 

Renew Now!!!
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Attendees:  Benny Elkouby, 
Bob Smith, Mike Stoner, Tony 
di Leo, Ted Mayer, Mark Sel-
kirk, Barbara Brace, Winston 
Brown, Rusty Cook, Shawn 
Keermann, Adam Gelbart, 
Chuck Thompson, Wayne 
Longo, Athena Aguila and 
Sharon Riberdy
Meeting was called to order 
at 7:35 P.M.
The Valley Flyer Fun Fly & 
Swap Meet to be held on July 
11, 2015 will be free for Valley 
Flyer members.
Benny Elkouby announced 
that there is a new look at 
the helicopter field.  There is 
a new fence, the tables have 
been upgraded. There will be 
more improvements made in 
the future including a double 
fence by the hiking path so 
hikers don’t end up on the 
field.
There will be another attempt 
to get the field in Glendale, 
Sunday July 26, 2015.  It is 
imperative that we get more 
people than just the four that 
were there on the first attempt 
and the seven that were there 
on the second attempt.  Let’s 
hope there is a better turnout 
this time. A new weed wack-
er will be purchased to help 
with the weeds. A motion was 
made and passed. Flyers will 
be given to hobby shops for 
help to work on the field.
It has been suggested that 
the year-end party be at the 
Marakesh restaurant. He will 
get more information on cost 

to see if it will be reasonable.
There will be a 3D event on 
October 11th.
Bob Smith reported Depos-
its of $11,069.48 Balance 
at beginning of the month, 
$1,797.77 from Pay Pal with a 
total of $11,249.25 Total at the 
end of the month.
At the August member meet-
ing Mort Rosenthal will be the 
featured speaker on his Modi-
fied C-2 Balancer.  To encour-
age an increase in new mem-
bers attending these meeting, 
free pizza will be served to the 
first 30 attendees.
Plastic chairs need to be do-
nated for the field, there will 
be an e-blast sent to all mem-
bers.
Winston Brown wanted to 
know if the VF Free Fly was to 
be free for only members and 
whether general fee would be 
$15.00 including lunch.. It was 
stated that the registration 
fee would be $20.00 for non-
members and anyone wanting 
food would make a donation 
of $5.00 to the club.
He will send out an e-blast let-
ting members know that there 
will be a discount for the AMA 
fees of $113.00 for two years 
if paid early.
Adam Gelbart will be unable 
to be the Contest Director at 
the August 1, 2015 All Scale 
Event and will need someone 
to take his place.
Mark Selkirk wanted to thank 
the board for the fencing in 

the helicopter area.  It is doing 
a great job. 
Tony di Leo wanted to know if 
we could get a T-28 trainer for 
use at the field.
Barbara Brace reported that 
we presently have 350 mem-
bers.  There seemed to be a 
difference if figures that Bob 
Smith had.  She sent a list to 
AMA to get all member AMA 
numbers but would like an e-
blast to go out getting her ev-
eryone’s AMA numbers that 
have not provided them.  She 
got a list from the AMA but 
does not think it is what she 
requested.
Mike Stoner brought up the 
smoke issue for the LA Jets 
event to be held on July 18, 
2015.  There is to be no smoke 
at all.
The safety issues with LAX 
need to be tightened.
Glendale field will be available 
to members only.  It is to be 
set up for airplanes only. Later 
on helicopters and lastly cars.  
It has already been planned 
so it just needs to get started.  
The suggested names for the 
new field in Glendale are ei-
ther The Willie Gardner Field 
or Gardner Field.  
Meeting adjourned at 9:00 
P.M.

Board Meeting Minutes July 7, 2015
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Photos courtesy Winston Brown and Ken Simmons

July 11 Fun Fly Photos
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Photos courtesy Winston Brown and Ken Simmons
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Photos courtesy Ken Simmons and Ted Mayer
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2015 VALLEY FLYERS BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
(updated August 5, 2015) 

 
BENNY ELKOUBY, President 

bennyel@att.net | 818-235-9098 
 

MIKE STONER, Vice President 
mstoner06@gmail.com | 818-448-6422 

 
BOB SMITH, Treasurer 

bobthesmith2003@yahoo.com | 661-298-2614 
 

SHARON RIBERDY  Secretary 
slriberdy@msn.com | 818-621-4799 

 
TONY DiLEO, Flight Training Director 
toniano@yahoo.com | 818-652-9366 

 
WAYNE LONGO  Field Safety Director 

ewl61.el2@gmail.com | 818-749-6489 
 

WINSTON BROWN, Public Relations Director 
wbnme01@yahoo.com | 323-757-1323 

 
SHARON RIBERDY  Membership Director 

slriberdy@msn.com | 818-621-4799 
 

TED MAYER, Newsletter Editor 
emayer@pacbell.net | 323-650-7623 

 
DAVE SWEANY, Field Manager 

demflyer@msn.com | 818-447-4510 
 

MARK SELKIRK, Helicopter Director 
marks@instanet.com | 818-340-0696 

 
ADAM GELBART, Scale Director 

adam.gelbart@verizon.net | 310-441-9408 
 

MATT CARROLL, Turbine Director 
matt@mattcarroll.com | 805-907-4462 

 
(open position), Electric Director 

 
(open position), Event Director 
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Support the hobby shops that support your club
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This facility is designed to accommodate four general types of powered 
remotely controlled aircraft in separate areas of the park.

1.	 Radio controlled heavier than one pound on the main runway. 

2.	 Radio controlled one pound or less & R/C gliders North of the pit area.

3.	 Radio controlled helicopters South of the pit area 

4.	 Control line flight in the designated Control line circles

This facility does NOT accommodate free flight aircraft, Kites, rocketry of any kind; 
R/C cars or R/C trucks.

Apollo XI Field Flying Regulations
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Radio Control Flight Rules 
1.   All pilots must fly from one of the designated pilot stands.
2.   The frequency board will be used at all times and pilots must post their frequency usage with a                 	
      card or I.D that contains their name or picture I.D.
3.   Open flying is restricted during scheduled events.
4.   No take offs and landings from the pit area, taxiways, or grass.
5.   400 feet maximum flying altitude.
6.   Take-off and landings to be in the same direction according to the wind.
7.   Down-wind passes over the runway are prohibited when other aircraft are flying.
8.   Some sort of fuel recovery system must be used when fueling planes to avoid spillage.
9.   All pilots will follow taxiways directions as posted.
10. Pilots will call out their intentions (landing, take-off, etc) and clear the runway quickly.
11. There shall be no flying during facility mowing operations
12. Flying over the Golf course, access roads or public roads is prohibited.
13. Each type of aircraft must fly and pit within the area designated on the map for that type of 
      vehicle. Fixed wing aircraft will have a standard left or right pattern depending on the wind.

Failure to comply with these regulations may result in a citation, loss of flying privilege or both.
**Pilots please note, the Field is closed to open flying during all Valley Flyers Events.

ADDENDUM TO RULES AND REGULATIONS
1)  Fly from the designated flying areas, no taxi way take offs please to prevent low pass collisions.
2)  Fly on the runway side with the other flyers, to communicate with each other.
3)  Call your intentions-Taking Off, Landing, Remember Landings have priority.
4)  Fly the pattern everyone else is flying,unless you communicate with each other.
     The first one out flying dictates dirrection, or wait til he is finished.
5)   3 D stunt flying should be done off  the runways to avoid mid air collisions.
6)   tay within the boundaries as much as possible to avoid mid air collisions.
7)  Most of all: new pilots at the airfield, If you think you might need help a lot of us are there to assist                                  	
     you, so you don’t crash your plane, or crash into some one. Working on your planes, make sure                                                     	
     some one is helping you, I’ve seen too many times propeller cuts to the pilot or bystander.           
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FOR SALE by club member
For more information contact Marcel at:

marcel@spaceship2mars.com


